 MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 23 JUNE 2008 AT 6.30PM
In the Chair:
Councillor M Black
Members Present:
Councillors S Blaney, O Black, W Graham, H A Harding, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, C McShane, P McShane, C Newcombe. 
Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive



Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance




Mr P Mawdsley, Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement




Mr D Kelly, Head of Building Control





Mrs E Mulholland, Head of Development




Mrs K McCaw, Administration Officer





Mrs K McDonald, Member Services/Clerical Officer

06/15:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

An apology was received on behalf of Councillor McAllister.


Expression of Thanks

Councillor M Black stated that it had been with some trepidation that she had accepted the post of Chairman for Moyle District Council, as the last year had been a time of great loss and sadness for her and her family, but that this had been outweighed by the goodwill and support of her family, friends, Council Officers and fellow members.
She stated that she wished to thank everyone for the support and kindness extended to her as Chairman, and pointed out that she had sought to be fair and honest in all her dealings with members and had endeavoured to represent her constituents and the community.

Councillor M Black also pointed out that it had been an eventful and challenging year as Chairman, and that she had enjoyed carrying out her duties as the first citizen of Moyle.  She referred to the development of the Giants Causeway Visitors Centre, and stated that she believed that Moyle Council had secured the best possible outcome for the future of the Giants Causeway.  
She stated that she wished to thank the Clerk, his PA, the Vice Chair, Officers and staff for all their friendship, support and guidance during the past year.  She also stated that she wished to express a heartfelt thanks to her manager Jacinta Hill who throughout the year had supported her through her many absences from work, enabling her to carry out her civic duties.
She concluded by stating that it had been a privilege to serve the community of Moyle as Chairman and that she hoped that Moyle would continue to prosper despite the impending changes within local government. 


Councillor McCambridge stated that she wished to thank Councillor Black on behalf of the SDLP for the tremendous work that she had carried out during her term in office.


Councillor Harding stated that Councillor M Black had carried out her duties in a dignified manner and wished her best wishes for the future.


All members wished to be associated with these remarks. 

06/15:02
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Councillor M Black stated that as the d’hondt system was in operation a representative from the UUP should be nominated as the new Chairman of Moyle District Council.

After discussion,



Councillor Blaney proposed




Seconded by Councillor McIlroy 

“That Councillor Graham be nominated for the position of Chairman for the incoming year”.


Councillor M Black proposed an amendment



Seconded by Councillor McDonnell

“That Councillor Harding be nominated for the position of Chairman for the incoming year”.

On a vote being taken there were three votes in favour of Councillor Harding and seven votes in favour of Councillor Graham.

Councillor Graham was therefore elected as Chairman. 

Councillor Harding left the meeting at this point.
All members congratulated Councillor Graham on his election as Chairman.

Newly elected Chairman’s remarks
Councillor Graham stated that as the new Chairman of Moyle District Council he would do his best to be fair and equal to all parties and that he would serve the people of Moyle with the best of his ability.  He also stated that he would endeavour to attend all functions on behalf of the people of Moyle.
06/15:03
APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN

After discussion, 

Councillor McMullan proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,



“That Councillor C McShane be elected Vice Chairman for the incoming year”

Councillor C McShane accepted the office.

Members congratulated Councillor C McShane on her election as Vice Chairman.

Councillor C McShane stated that she wished to thank her party for nominating her as Vice Chairman.  She pointed out that she had only been a Councillor for three years and that she was honoured to have been elected to this position, and that she would do all she could to assist everyone.
06/15:04 
APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO THE LISTED COMMITTEES

After discussion,  


Councillor Blaney proposed



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved



“That appointments to committees would be taken en-bloc”.

Councillor O Black stated that she would like to resign from the Cushendall Golf Club Committee.  She also pointed out that of the twelve meetings held during the year she had attended only one as this was the only one that she had been invited to attend.
After further discussion,



Councillor M Black proposed,



Seconded by Blaney and resolved,

“That Councillor McMullan be nominated as representative on the Cushendall Golf Club Executive Committee.”

Councillor M Black stated that she wished to resign from the Local Strategy Partnership Committee.

The Clerk stated that this Committee was now coming to a close at the end of December. 

Councillor McCambridge stated that she wished to resign from the NILGA Executive Committee, Moyle Twinning Association Committee, Moyle Sports Advisory Committee, Northern Health & Social Services Council and Antrim Coast and Glens AONB Management Group.
NILGA Executive Committee

After discussion,



Councillor McCambridge proposed



Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved

“That Councillor Blaney would be nominated as representative on the NILGA Executive Committee”.
Councillor Harding entered the meeting at this point.

Antrim Coast & Glens AONB Management Group
After discussion,


Councillor McIlroy proposed 


Seconded by Councillor McCambridge and resolved,

“That Councillor McConaghy be nominated as representative on the Antrim Coast & Glens AONB Management Committee.”

Moyle District Policing Partnership Committee

After discussion,



Councillor Hartin proposed



Seconded by Councillor Graham 

“That Councillor McIlroy be nominated as Chairman elect on Moyle District Policing Partnership Committee.”



Councillor C McShane proposed an amendment


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe 
“That Councillor McMullan be nominated as Chairman elect on Moyle District Policing Partnership Committee.”
Councillor P McShane requested a recorded vote.

On a recorded vote being taken, Councillors M Black, Newcombe, McCambridge, C McShane, P McShane and McMullan voted in favour of Councillor McMullan and Councillors Blaney, Hartin, McConaghy McDonnell and McIlroy voted in favour of Councillor McIlroy. Councillors O Black, Graham and Harding abstained.

Councillor McMullan was therefore appointed as Chairman elect of Moyle DPP.
Giants Causeway Community Association Committee

After discussion, it was agreed that the five Causeway Councillors plus two additional representatives would be nominated to the Giants Causeway Community Association Committee.
Councillor Blaney proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That Councillor M Black be nominated as representatives on the Giant’s Causeway Community Association Committee.”

Councillor McMullan proposed

Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved

“That Councillor C McShane be nominated as representatives on the Giant’s Causeway Community Association Committee.”

Northern Health & Social Services Council

It was noted that nominations would be sought by the NHSSC at a future Council meeting.

Governance & Audit Working Group

The Clerk informed members that this was a new group and suggested one member from each political party.

After discussion.
Councillor Newcombe proposed,



Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,

“That Councillor McMullan be nominated as the Sinn Féin representative on the Governance & Audit Working Group.”
Councillor Blaney proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That Councillor McConaghy be nominated as the Independent representative on the Governance & Audit Working Group”.

Councillor McCambridge proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,
“That Councillor M Black be nominated as the SDLP representative on the Governance & Audit Working Group”.

Councillor McIlroy proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That Councillor Hartin be nominated as the DUP representative on the Governance & Audit Working Group”.

Councillor McMullan proposed,

Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That Councillor Harding be nominated as the UUP representative of the Governance & Audit Working Group”.

Councillor C McShane stated that she wished to resign from the Moyle Twinning Association and Citizen’s Advice Bureau Management Committee.
Citizen’s Advice Bureau Management Committee

After discussion, it was agreed that a further member would be nominated to this Committee.
Councillor C McShane proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved,

“That Councillor P McShane be nominated as representative of the Citizen’s Advice Bureau Management Committee”.
Councillor McMullan informed members that he wished to resign from the North Antrim Community Network Committee and the North East Partnership Committee.
North Antrim Community Network Committee

After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed



Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved

“That Councillor P McShane be nominated as representative of the North Antrim Community Network Committee”.

North East Partnership Committee
After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed



Seconded by Councillor Blaney and resolved

“That Councillor P McShane be nominated as representative of the North East Partnership Committee”.
Ballintoy Community Association
Councillor M Black pointed out that there was currently five elected members on this association and stated that she wished to resign as in her opinion this was too many representatives.

Councillors Blaney and Newcombe stated that they also wished to resign from this association.
Good Relations Working Group Committee

The Clerk stated that this item was included in the Development Report and it was recommended that one representative from each DEA be nominated.

After discussion,
Councillor McMullan proposed,
Seconded by Councillor C McShane and resolved,

“That Councillors M Black, Blaney, P McShane and Newcombe be nominated as representatives of the Good Relations Working Group Committee in addition to Councillors Harding, McCambridge and McIlroy”.

Peace III Partnership

The Head of Development Services (HDS) pointed out that it would be helpful if cross gender nominations were made for the Peace III Partnership and Joint Committee.
After discussion,

Councillor P McShane proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McMullan and resolved,

“That Councillor Newcombe be nominated as representative of the Peace III Partnership and Joint Committee”.

Councillor Graham proposed,

Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,

“That Councillor Harding be nominated as representative of the Peace III Partnership and Joint Committee”.

North Antrim Community Transport Steering Group
After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed,



Seconded by Councillor P McShane and resolved,

“That Councillor Newcombe be nominated as representative of the North Antrim Community Transport Steering Group”.

The meeting concluded at 7:15 pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..
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